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Under the òWindowó 
2015 Annual Report 

for January 31, 2016 Meeting 
 

The mission of Peace Lutheran Church is  

to equip disciples of Jesus Christ 

 for ministry and mission. 

 
 

 

Peace Lutheran Church is a congregation of  the  

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America  

serving South Fort Myers and Sanibel Island. 
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At Peace, our vision is to be a powerful force 

for God in our community. 

Leadership Council 2016 

Pastor Walter Still, 239.437.2599, pastorwalter@peaceftmyers.com 

Chairman ~ Jim Krueger, 239.454.1605, sandyjimk@aol.com   

Vice-Chairman ~ John Koppen, 239.481.4895, kpjohn@aol.com 

Secretary ~ Julie Cramer, 574.250.0535, jcramer1941@gmail.com 

Treasurer ~ Jeff Carter, 239.274.3532, jmc616@aol.com   

Robert Cline, 239.466.4104, clinepapa@gmail.com 

Bonny Bjorkedal, 239.267.0026, bbjorkedal@comcast.net 

Lori Blass-Adams, 239.340.1094, lblassadams@gmail.com 

Grant Ellingson, 239.791.9880, grantsteven@mail.com 

John Warner, 608.572.1700, johnlwarner@live.com 

Finance Officers 2016 

Jim Krueger, Financial Secretary, 239.454.1605, sandyjimk@aol.com 

Karen Robins, Financial Assistant, 239.432.0212, robinscasa@aol.com 

Address: 15840 McGregor Blvd., Fort Myers, FL   33908                

Phone: 239.437.2599   Fax:    239.437.3647                                          

E-mail: peace@peaceftmyers.com                                                  

pastorwalter@peaceftmyers.com 

Web Site: www.peaceftmyers.com                                                                 

Church Staff   

Pastor: The Rev. Walter C. Still - ext. 204 

Seasonal Pastor:  The Rev. Mick Roschke - ext. 201 

Deacon: Karen Coleman 

Director of Music, Organist and Choir Director:  

Ric Jaeggi  ð ext. 208 

Parish Nurse: Marilyn Kranich - ext..213 

Parish Administrator: Gail Koerner - ext. 200 

Volunteer Coordinator: Peggy Koppen - ext. 212 

Publication Secretary: Michelle Smyth - ext. 203 

Organist Emeritus:  Mary Kent (Deceased Jan. 9. 2016) 

mailto:peace@acer-access.com
mailto:pastorwalter@peaceftmyers.com
http://www.peaceftmyers.com
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Registry Information 
 Voting Members Received  Associate Members Received 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARRIAGES 

Hillary Evelyn Guest & Cody Jeremiah Evans 

Danielle Nicole Borgen & Scott Ronald Savage 

Thomas Albert Collinge & Nicole Jacqueline Baughman 

Troy Casino Ryan & Grace Kerry Galligan 

Timothy William Blashill & Erin Janet Jackson 

Timothy James Cassell & Elizabeth Marie Lust 

VOTING  MEMBERS TRANSFER OUT  

Marlys Anderson 

Sharon Jordan Dungan 

Sue Eisnaugle 

Linda Flaherty 

Bill Leach 

Shirley Naugle 

Wenda Ruch 

Marvin Ruch 

Elaine Shanley 

Dorothy Zippay 

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS TRANSFER OUT  

Margaret Jensen 
Joyce Leach 
John Nau 
Pat Nau 
Irene Weygandt 
John Weygandt 

   

BAPTISMS 

Lincoln Nifong 

Sally Baker 

Keith Baumert 

Joyce Beckman 

Kathleen Berda 

Larry Berda 

Janet Carter 

Jeff Carter 

Dale Farris 

Carolyn Farris 

Donna Hardt  

Keith Hardt 

Ramona Harting 

Mary Hirsch 

John Hirsch 

Karen Lee 

Ben Starr 

Shannon Starr 

William Wilcop 

Renata Winsor 

George Avery 

Betty Bauer 

Wanda DeMeo 

Jerry DeMeo 

Christine Gallant 

Pr Carol Gates 

Robert Gates 

Anne Horner 

Richard Horner 

Ginny McClure 

Jerry McClure 

Patricia McLeod 

Louise Redmond 

David Redmond 

Pr Mick Roschke 

Judy Roschke 

James Schornstein 

Sharen Schornstein 

Patricia Spotts 

Linda Sutherland 

Dennis Sutherland 

Dorothy Zehner 
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FUNERALS 

Darlene Behling (V)   10/5/15 

Lorraine Bevere (A)   8/20/15 

George Luxton Brooks (V)   1/21/15 

Patricia Ann Cory    2/22/15 

Edward Filiatrault (V)   7/12/15 

Dennis Gates     7/21/15 

Evelyn Giesel  (V)   11/3/15 

Connie Griffin (V)   2/16/15 

The Rev. Lloyd Anthony Heroff (A) 1/3/15 

William Kiick (A)   2/5/15 

Lorraine Smith      10/16/15 

Douglas Spotts     2/27/15 

LaVern Woltjer    3/4/15 

 

 

  
2014 Voting Members           245 

2014 Associate Members         172 

2015 Voting Members         249 

2015 Associate Members         185 

2014 Average Weekly Worship Attendance  240 
 

2015 Average Weekly Worship Attendance  270 
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2011 382 170 78 164 

2012 438 197 86 204 

2013 459 145 85 199 

2014 460 171 88 243 

2015 503 216 98 263 
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Leadership Council Report 
 
What a memorable, uplifting, exciting year 2015 was.  It started with the welcoming of 
new seasonal pastor, Pr. Mick Roschke and his wife Judy.  They brought with them a 
vibrant, loving, and welcoming ministry; reaching out to invite new members to join 
our great family here at Peace.  As he returns for his second year we look forward to 
him and his team touching more lives in southwest Florida and welcoming them to 

join our congregation. 
 
 Throughout the high season our worship services were blessed by appearances of so many outstanding 
individuals and groups.  We were moved with the painting by Pr. Oman creating another story telling picture to 
bless our sanctuary.  Dr. Kit Kleinhans, from Wartburg College, blessed us with a wonderful sermon and follow 
up Bible study exploring the history of the Lutheran church.  The Barbary Coast Dixieland Band once again 
revved up our Sunday morning worship services with their Dixieland gospel rendition of our favorite songs and 
hymns.  (As a side note: they will be with us again this year and will be performing their farewell concert here in 
2017.) 
 
 Of course our own director of music, Ric Jaeggi, continues to bless us with wonderful musical experiences 
throughout the year.  We were thrilled to be able to add three octaves of hand bells and a beautiful white grand 
piano to his inventory of musical equipment.  He also organized many concerts, such as the dueling organs 
concert, the Lee Van Asten concert and the wonderful Christmas concert performed by our own very talented 
Peace choir. 
 
 Of course the big happening that occurred in 2015 was the fund raising and development of plans and 
drawings for the addition of a fellowship hall, expanded offices, and expanded parking lot facilities.  We are well 
on our way toward raising over one and one half million dollars and nearly doubling the size of our present 
building.  2016 will be an even more exciting year as we watch all these plans and dreams become reality. 
 
 Many other wonderful events took place during the past year.  Pastor Walter and his wife Elizabeth were 
blessed with the opportunity to serve with the Wittenberg English Ministry in Germany.  Several members of our 
congregation provided many hours of donated time at the Gladiolus Food Pantry, Harry Chapin Food Bank, and 
Habitat for Humanity.  We were blessed with a financial gift to help us buy the equipment to take our worship 
service into the modern technology of online streaming.  We have welcomed the addition of two talented new 
staff members, Gail Koerner and Michelle Smyth, as they join our already outstanding church staff.  And we 
rejoice at the many new healing and caring programs that our Parish Nurse, Marilyn Kranich, has developed over 
the past year. 
 
 So, you see, 2015 was a truly magnificent year filled with many blessings from Christ as we grow our 
mission and ministry here at Peace.  
 
  
Yours in Christ,  
Jim Krueger 
Leadership Council Chairman 
 
Leadership Council Members; 
Bob Adams  Robert Cline  Julie Cramer  Bonny Bjorkedal 
John Koppen  Mike McCoy  Howard Schroeder Roxane Vermillion 
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Pastor Annual Report 2015 

At the December 2014 meeting of  the Leadership Council, devotions were offered regarding the 
miracles that happen in our midst through Godõs grace. I was very blessed by the devotion, but, 
there was that competing thought òwhat about é.óHow can they be a miracle? As I have realized 
time and time again, those things that I knew would go well, as well as those that concerned me, 
have been òmiraclizedó by Christõs presence. That realization comes from the sentiment that we 
are blessed in the pilgrimage of  faith as we walk wet from the baptismal waters, to the banquet at 
the table; to the community of the faithful. We can òrejoice and be gladó (Matthew 5.12) for the 
way that God has worked in our congregation over this past year. 

It was a blessing to work with the staff  and leaders of  our congregation. They are diligent and 
very capable in their areas of  serving and you see it every day in our ministry and mission. As you 
read their reports give thanks as I do for their role in our congregation. I know how much they 
appreciate the faithful who bless our church in so many gracious ways! 

It was a blessing to welcome Pr Mick Roschke and Judy to our church in January 2015. Pr Mick 
has a contagious spirituality that lifts the vision of  God working in our church and world. His 
passion for hospitality is celebrated by everyone at our church! 

It was a blessing to celebrate how we continue to work through our ambitious strategic plan with 
our building expansion and our staffing for a growing ministry. We have come to realize that good 
things take prayer, team work, and time to happen.  The bricks and mortar that we are discussing 
for our expansion will further our ministry and mission! 

It was a blessing that our congregation has abundantly supported the Faith, Family, Future Capital 
Campaign. Sharing over $1.1 million in gifts and commitments was a miracle of  faith that will 
continue to bless our congregation as we move forward into our building vision with strength and 
courage. 

I give thanks for the wonderful opportunity that Elizabeth and I were able to share with the 
Wittenberg English Ministry July 25-August 15, 2015. The experience of  walking in the history of  
the Reformation and the mission of  the church today was so enriching for both of  us. Planting a 
tree in the Luther Garden will be a witness for many future generations of  the faithful! Our hearts 
are forever grateful for the generosity that allowed us to have that experience. It has also led 
Bishop Schaefer to ask me to lead the Florida Synodõs Celebration of the 500th Anniversary of 
the Reformation in 2017. My work there will bless our local celebrations! 

As I reflect on the many miracles of  2015, I am most thankful for the miracle of  faith that Christ 
keeps planting in our hearts. Luther wrote, òFaith is a living, daring confidence in God's grace, so 
sure and certain that a man could stake his life on it a thousand times.ó I 
believe that Christ did that in many beautiful ways that we can celebrate! 2016 
looks to be another great year where we will continue to grow in faith! Thank 
you for your generous spirit that God is working with every day! 

 

In Christ, 

Pr WalterY 
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Director of  Music: Organist and Choir Director Report 
 
 

Philip Nicolai wrote:  Wake, Awake, for night is flyingégo meet the bridegroom who 

draws near. 

Our Worship life at Peace certainly reflects that excitement, expectation and 

earnestness. Yet, it is shaped by the ebb and flow of the òChurch Yearó and people. 

We united in so many wonderful times together in 2015. The Bishop shared the 

Easter Vigil with us!  We started a new Ecumenical adventure even as we maintained our familiar 

Tri-Church sharing. We celebrated Feasts and we turned over loved ones to their new heavenly 

home. We sang new hymns, we sang old favorites, and we listened to the Stations of  the Cross as 

we shared visually the many beautiful crosses loaned to PLC by members. (Have you seen the new 

Cross Wall in the hallway?)  We had a full and varied concert series. 

This past year saw the addition of  handbells to the Ministry through Music. They have already 

added much to our rich worship life and can only wait to see how they will grow. A new piano 

adorns the choir area as well! 

Annual Reports are often about numbers alone. Fellowship and hard work and happiness and 

sadness hit all aspects of  the Worship and Arts community this past year as it seems to do every 

year. Yet, we gather strength and encouragement from gathering together around water and Word 

and the Eucharist to be shown and to share Godõs Love for Us. And now with streaming, even 

more of  us will be united each week. 

God has blessed Peace Lutheran Church and the Worship and Arts Committee thank you for 

allowing us to help shape our mutual spiritual lives. 

Ric Jaeggi                    

For the Worship and the Arts Committee 

Karen Coleman Kathy Dipenet  

Jean  Meconis Howard Schroeder 

 
 
 
 
 

-ÕÓÉÃ 
!Ô 
0ÅÁÃÅ 
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Parish Nurse 

I humbly request a revolving door be installed in the Fellowship Hall in order to 
accommodate the activity I anticipate in the new facility. 
 
The coming year is filled with programs to serve the people of Peace Lutheran Church, 
body, mind, and spirit.  
January brings us a twelve-week session of Tai Chi. Well received last January, our 

snowbirds are making inquiries already. 

¶ A new cohort of BeFrienders will begin training in January. 
¶ CPR certification at Iona-McGregor Fire Department. 
¶ Recognizing Elder Abuse and Exploitation, offered by the Area Agency on Aging, a topic about which 

I am passionate. 
¶ Beth Prather, Elder Attorney, will answer questions about legal affairs. 
¶ Knowing When it is Time to Move to Assisted Living, will be presented by McKenzie Millis from Shell 

Point in February. 
¶ Senior Living Symposium at Araba Shriners Auditorium in March, sponsored by Senior Blue Book.  

Caring Connection will assist with car-pooling arrangements. 
¶ In April, Serving our Brothers and Sisters with Dementia will be presented.  Last year, Mary Frehre of 
Alvin Dubin Alzheimersõ Resource Center offered many useful tips. 

¶ Diabetes Education will be offered in May. 
¶ Continuation of Movie Matinees has been requested by those participating. 
¶ ROMEO and JULIET luncheons will be offered on a quarterly basis. 
¶ Wellness Visits, BeFriender Visits, as well as Home Communion and Caring Connection opportunities. 

End-of-Life Doula services will be provided when called upon. 
 
God willing, the above-requested revolving door will be spinning to allow the members of our faith community 
access to extended offerings. 

¶ A wellness center, modeled after that of Normandale Center for Healing and Wellness, to assist Peaceõs 
parishioners with the transitions of aging. 

¶ With the help of Mary Frehre, Peace Lutheran Church hopes to become recognized as a Dementia-
Friendly Faith Community.  We plan to provide a respite for caregivers on two Wednesdays a month, 
in order for them to attend support groups. 

¶ Our community has identified the need for the mind to be addressed in a greater capacity.  They have 
displayed considerable interest in becoming more tech-savvy. 

¶ A week-long Adult Day Camp has been suggested.  This presents a wonderful opportunity for Bible 
study, crafting, exercise, and daily Lunch-and-Learns. 

¶ Finally, as your Parish Nurse, I hope to schedule programs about systems of the body, from head to 
toe, to increase understanding of disease processes and care of the body God has lent us. 

 
It is a privilege to work among the community of Peace Lutheran Church.  I have been blessed  more than I 
deserve.  Thank you. 
 
Marilyn S Kranich 
RN, BSN, HNB-BC, MS-HCM, FCN 
 
For with God, nothing shall be impossible.  Luke 1:37 
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Service Report 
 

A big thank you to the many volunteers who again made our service projects for 2015 so 
successful. 

Our Mission Servant Week went very well from January 21 - January 29.  Two days were 
given to Harry Chapin Food Bank (HCFB) and two days to Habitat for 
Humanity.  Between 15 and 20 people helped at HCFB each day, and five to six people 
volunteered at Habitat for Humanity each day. Thank you to Steve Mijokovic for planning 

this week. 

Peace volunteers continued throughout the season to work at the Habitat for Humanity headquarters. 
Many assembled cabinets, painted trim, and assembled studs. The latest project for Habitat for the 
coming season will be the Neighborhood Beautification Project.  This will include checking with home 
owners and then coordinating yard clean-up, plantings, and exterior painting.  This will be done with the 
owners helping.  In addition, Habitat has 13 lots in the Harlem Heights area and plans to build four 
homes there this coming year. 

The Gladiolus Food Pantry in Harlem Heights continued to be an on-going project throughout the entire 
year. Many thanks to Marty Spillman, John Koppen, and the Dan and Roberta Lewis family for all of their 
dedicated time.  Food is donated to the pantry through HCFB and individual donations.  More volunteers 
are always welcome. 

Day Camp was held at Peace Church the third week of June with approximately 25 children attending the 
weekõs activities. Thank you to Bonny Bjorkedal for coordinating this program. 

Last summer Peace again collected school supplies for Harlem Heights students.  Thanks to Carolyn 
Mijokovic, Thrivent gave us $250 in gift cards.  This amount was added to other individual monetary gifts 
to purchase supplies. These supplies were picked up at Peace the first week of August. 

òGodõs Work, Our Handsó is an ELCA-wide service project that took place on the second Sunday of 
September.  Peace had 15-20 volunteers help at the Gladiolus Food Pantry that Sunday. Thanks to Marty 
Spillman and John Koppen for coordinating the event. 

The second Mission Servant Week was held November 30 - December 2.  One day was devoted to 
HCFB and two days were given to ringing bells outside of Publix for the Salvation Army. Peace collected 
$921 in red kettle donations over the two days. Another thanks to Steve Mijokovic for coordinating these 
activities. 

The Christmas service project was a huge success. Thrivent provided $250 to get these events 
started.  There were four parts to the project this year: 1. Perkins and NBC-2 gifts for seniors.  Peace 
members filled gift tag requests for 30 seniors. 2. Harlem Heights for Children.  Peace members 
contributed 30 gift requests for the children. 3. Jesse Tree. Monetary gifts for the Jesse Tree totaled $850, 
with half going to the Harlem Heights Foundation and half to the Gladiolus Food Pantry. 4. Gifts for 
Peace members. Peace collected $250, which was given to some members of our congregation.  A huge 
thank you to Steve and Carolyn Mijokovic and Marilyn Kranich for coordinating all of these giving 
opportunities. 

Harry Chapin Food Bank continues to be one of our long-standing service programs.  Dates will continue 
to be set for volunteers from Peace to help at the food bank once or twice a month during the 2016 
season. 

Again a big thank you to everyone who helped with the successful 2015 service projects.  A special thanks 
also to our coordinators Steve and Carolyn Mijokovic, Pastor Walter Still, Marilyn Kranich, Marty 
Spillman, Bonny Bjorkedal, and John Koppen. 
 

Bob Cline, Service Representative for Peace Lutheran Church's Leadership Council. 
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Altar Guild Annual Report 

As we look back over 2015 we realize how truly blessed we have been.  Thanks to all the 

wonderful ladies who have volunteered their time and talents to keep the chancel, 

communion vessels and linens prepared for our many services including funerals and 

baptisms. 

The linens used under and covering the communion vessels are always white.  This is to remind us of the purity 

and righteousness of the Christ who is unchanging.  It is an expression also of the light and joy Christ gives to his 

people. 

Donõt forget, gluten free wafers are now available at every communion service.   

We have had some changes in our membership this year.  Joyce Jensen a long time member and past chairwoman 

retired from the Altar Guild.  We wish to thank her for her many years of faithful service.  Once again we have 

been blessed with the addition of two new members to our team.  They are both great assets. 

The ladies of the Altar Guild are truly thankful for all the blessings weõve been part of this year.  We are eagerly 

looking forward to next year with renewed commitment to serve Godõs church with excellence. 

  

Kathy Depinet and Pam Hackenberg 

Altar Guild Co-chairwomen 

 
  

Mutual Ministry  

Again, it has been a very active year for the Mutual Ministry Committee as we continue to implement the Strategic 

Plan and staffing for Peace.  We have seen some changes throughout the year, all of which were to increase the 

effectiveness and efficiency of our office functions.  We internalized the publications functions by hiring Michelle 

Smyth, who has taken over as the Publications Secretary. In our effort to increase the efficiency of our office 

function, in November, we hired Gail Koerner as our Parish Administrator.  Also, we are currently working on a 

plan to assist staff with the coordination of volunteers.  As you know the church depends upon the good will of 

our members to assist with the spreading of Godõs word. Coordinating of the volunteers is critical to that effort 

and to carrying out the basic functions of the church. 

Over the course of the year we have carried out the routine functions related to staff evaluation and compensation. 

We feel that we have an appropriate staffing plan and the right people in the positions to achieve our ultimate goal 

of spreading Godõs word.    

I would like to thank Jim Geisel and Ken Johnson who are the other members of the MM committee for their 

hard work and support.  In addition, the committee is grateful for the prayers, support, patience and cooperation 

that the Leadership Council, congregation, volunteers and staff have given us during this period of change at 

Peace. We feel that we are going in the right direction and are planning to stay the course. 

2016 promises to be and exciting year at Peace as we continue to grow and move forward with our building 

program. The MM Committee will be looking at changes that will be required to support this additional growth at 

Peace and the addition of new space to our Church.  

 
Respectfully Submitted 
John D. Koppen   
Mutual Ministry Committee    
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Building Committee 

Officially we are known as the Facilities and Parking Committee. Facilities dealing with additional space and 
fellowship hall, parking being self - explanatory. 

Parking has been a growing issue for us. As you know, we own three lots to the north of the sanctuary, and we 
expected to convert them to parking. Unfortunately, Lee County people required that we do too much (high cost 
renovation), to make it a parking area so it just wasn't feasible. Too much for what we would gain, and so we'll 
leave it as is, park on the dry ground in dry season and utilize when we need it.  

At the west end of our property, (where we have the water retention pond), we have been planning to use 
that property and gain about 60 parking spaces. We had a stumbling block there in that there was an easement for 
ingress and egress that was established way back before we owned the property, and we had to work to get that 
vacated. Over the past several years we have talked to the Lee County people, but they insisted that we had to get 
that cleared up before anything could happen! 

This summer we did some serious research, hired an inexpensive law firm and they traced things back to the 
inception of the easement.  It turned out that there was an Ohio firm (now out of business),who had 
originated that easement, and it turned out that one of our seasonal members knew of at least one of the people 
whose name was on the documents in Ohio! We had our lawyer draw a legal document vacating the easement, we 
sent the form to this person in Ohio, respectfully told him of our growth and asked him to sign off and vacate the 
easement. He did and sent us back the signed document. Pastor Walter and I literally cheered when we opened 
the letter and saw the signed release! Our lawyer immediately filed the document with Lee County and now after 
all these years, that impediment is gone. 

One other piece of the parking is that Lee County Department of Transportation has already told us we can add a 
right turn exit lane to ease some of the congestion out of our parking lot. 

Now our engineering / consulting firm, TDM, can start the work to apply to move the retention pond to the 
west, maintaining the shrubbery to be good neighbors to Windward Way. The application has already been 
accepted by the South Florida Water Management District, (they've cashed our $2000 check), and we expect to 
hear from them in the next several weeks. 

As to the building -- the committee has finalized all the plans and spaces, (we had to work through space for 
storage and restrooms), and full access from the expanded Narthex into the new Fellowship Hall. At this writing, 
December 11th, we know that the architectural firm, Tyson/Billy, is actively drawing the plans showing all the 
important "stuff" such as windows, doors, kitchen, Narthex, office, expansion etc. When these plans are finalized 
and the committee accepts them, then two things can happen. 

One -- we will be able to formally apply for a building permit from Lee County, and - two - we will be able to get 
a guaranteed price from our contractor, Compass Construction, the company that built our present structure. 

When we get a guaranteed price, the committee will present it to the Leadership Council, and if they approve it 
will be presented to the congregation  for a formal vote. 

When will this all happen? We are looking at late February or early March and hopefully, a ground breaking the 
end of March around Easter. 

There are many logistical details to be worked out, but we are moving! 

One caution -- we still have to figure how we will pay for the whole project! 

Estimated $1.6 million.  Pray with us! 

On our way rejoicing! 

Frank Warner for the committee. 

Jack Ruff, Ronna Cline, Roxane Vermillion, Bob Adams, Dave Johnson, Jim Krueger, and Pastor Still. 

And all the individual members who contributed their individual expertise! 
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Property Report 

 

As I look back on the past year itõs been another busy year for maintenance and upkeep. As our 
building gets older more things break and wear out. I would like to thank everybody who has 
helped to keep things going. I would like to particularly thank Ken Baker who is always there 
and recognizes things that need working on and takes care of  them without asking. I also want 
to thank Grant Ellingson who is always there to help move chairs and set up tables. And I 
would like to thank my son, Brian, who is always there when needed. 
 
Youngquist Bros were hired in February to do quarterly inspections and maintenance on 
irrigation. 
  
During the high season I assisted people in finding parking spaces and that worked out well. 
 
I made a mobile for Sandra Christ for the paper angels. I also made the canvas for Paul Omanõs 
painting. 
 
We had all the bulbs replaced in the Sanctuary, which brightened things up. 
  
During November and December we have taken care of  a lot of  cleaning - to mention a few: 
the carpet, the windows, the bell tower, the front entrance, and the marquee were power 
washed. 
 
Bob Adams,  Property 
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Legacy Fund 
 
The bylaws of the Legacy Fund of Peace Lutheran Church are very clear as to 
what are the uses of the earnings of the fund. 

The bylaws state the "Purpose is to enhance the mission of Peace Lutheran Church, apart from the general 
operational part of the budget of the congregation". 

Only the earnings may be spent, and the principle is retained in Fund A- ELCA Endowment Fund Pooled Trust. 

Last year the earnings helped fund having Pastor Mick Roschke and Judy with us for the three months.  

We receive quarterly reports that are shared with the members of the Board. Board members serve four year 
terms, and the terms of three of them expire at the end of 2015. Fortunately, all three, Dick Unger, David Miller 
and Mike McCoy, have agreed to serve for another term. The other Board members are Steve Mijokovic, Ken 
Vermillion, Bruce Jaeger, Frank Warner, and Pastor Walter. 

At this writing our year end report is not available, but our September report showed a balance of  

$156,479.75 

Have you remembered the Legacy Fund in your financial plans?  

Gifts and Memorials are always welcome! 
 

Frank Warner, Chair   
 
 
  

Stewardship Report 

 

The Stewardship Committee works to interpret the ministry and mission of our 

church in relation to the finances of the congregation. The committee has 

developed several ways to keep the congregation informed of the challenges 

and blessings of our church. This includes the monthly reports by the treasurer 

in Dove Tales, the Temple Talks, the Stewardship Appeal to name a few. This 

past year the committee transitioned from working with Pr Dick Wehrs to 

Michael Davy, the consultant with the firm conducting the capital campaign. 

In the midst of a capital campaign the committee recognizes that it must keep the congregation informed in as 

many faith-filled ways as possible. 

In 2015 the commitments to the operating fund were $228,858. (There was not a Debt Reduction Commitment).  

In 2016 the commitments to the operating mission was $245,939 and $78,910 was pledged to the Debt Reduction 

program. 

It is a blessing for the many people who give faithfully to our congregation! Total giving for 2015, including 

general, debt reduction, capital campaign, memorial, legacy fund and other charitable giving ,was $1,270,000! 
 

We are thankful for those who serve with the Stewardship Committee: Chuck Avery, David Miller, Pete Ekstrom, 

Jim MacDougall, Jim Krueger, Financial Secretary and Pr Walter. 
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Faith...FamilyéFuture Capital 

Campaign 

 

In 2014 staff  from the Mark Davy and Associates 

Firm in Minneapolis began working with our 

congregation regarding how to fund a building and parking lot expansion. Mr. Gregg Swan from 

the firm conducted interviews in the congregation. The interviews indicated a need/willingness 

to build and that the debt of  the congregation not be increased by the project. A Capital Fund 

Campaign Committee was developed to work with Greg with Jim and Sandy Krueger and David 

and Pat Miller as Co-chairs.  

A BBQ was held in a large tent on the site. It was a great success! The campaign team also 

developed and trained member visitors who were enlisted to get campaign material and 

commitment cards to the congregation. The congregation was blessed with many generous gifts 

that, on April 19th, were approximately $1.1 million! The committee is thankful that over 50% of  

the commitments were fulfilled in 2015.  The committee met with Michael Davy several times 

after the initial campaign to discuss how to give thanks for the gifts/commitments and to reach 

the needed $1.6 million costs of  the project.  That phase will begin in early 2016. 

Everyone is very appreciative of  the interest in the building project and the way that people have 

worked together to support the campaign!  

 

Campaign Chairs: Jim & Sandy Krueger and Dave & Pat Miller 

 

Committee: Chuck Avery; Peter Ekstrom, Jim MacDougall; David and Nancy OõDenius; Ken 

Sippola; John Warner and Pr Fred and Bev Zekili 


